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        SHAPE  \* MERGEFORMAT 



1. Call to Order: 
By:  Frank 
   Time:  6:05  pm
2. Agenda Approval:   norita/krista/passed
3. Approval of regular Secretary’s Minutes of April 8, 2013:  krista/lance/passed
4. Voting of new Directors to the Board  Certify the election:  Neil/Krista/passed (completed at onset of meeting)
a. Krista Hesby, Past President

b. Frank Stuemke, President

c. Lance Crandall, Vice President

d. Tricia Crandall, Secretary

e. Norita Smith, Treasurer 

f. Board Members: John Hoscheid, Clayton Hoyt, Jed Nordine and Neil Powers.  
5. Gaming –signatures needed due to Director change – Shai
a. Diane brought the documents to sign.  She recommended discussing with the board that another person to sign at bank as Frank and Tricia both travel.  Frank opened to the board.  Krista volunteered to be another signer on the signature cards.  Krista will touch base with Shai and Diane.  
6. Directors Reports:
· Executive
· Frank welcomes everyone aboard and looking forward to an exciting year to getting things done and moving swiftly and appreciates everyone’s help.  Throughout the year there will be items the board agrees or disagrees on, but wants to look at what is the best for the kids and association and move on to a productive and fun year.  
· Treasurer/Scholarship
· Budget Approval- Steve Hall -  Motion based on changes discussed at meeting.  Norita/Patty/passed
· $3,000 over budget of last year – narrowed down pretty good.  Steve asked everyone to take a look and consider it. 
· Attached documents sent via email.  Steve discussed proposed budget.  
· Fundraising committee needs to decide on registration and raffles and if putting together as one (see notes by treasurer on right $ of spreadsheet sent by Treasurer).
· $6,600 outstanding in building rent; those with outstanding have been contacted. 
· Would like someone to champion the skate sharpening area.  We are below other competition rates so should have more income there.

· Sign sponsorship – also need someone to champion this area.   
· Preseason:  Clinic – coaching costs will be zero this year for Pitlick Clinic.  Steve’s question to the board was if we want to try to cover overhead; Associations cost is $120-125 per hour to run the arena and have open.  Something to consider when looking at this pre-season.  Low turnout for captain practices as well.  Girls Varsity can start October 31st to practice.  Look at when we need to turn on the compressors and if not coming to skate we should look at waiting longer if high school and other kids not using it.   Look at a small fee so they are more committed.  Varsity girls and boys start captains practice the week or 2 before October 31st.  Youth is utilizing the ice but limited use by varsity groups; most times due to other sports ongoing from fall season.  Discuss if going to charge early ice fees.  
· Sponsorship – really need work in this area.  

· Tournaments - continue youth tournaments and districts if we can.  

· Website – more advertising and use of website is out there.  Discussed having Registration online and open more recruiting opportunities.  More discussion to come on that.    
· Coaching – currently no reward to the coaches for time and money helping youth. 
· Office supply – new treasurers laptop was needed.
· Vending expense discussed – purchase of candy and pop for machines. 
· Registration expense- discussed that we now have to pay for printing.  Should we increase the budget?  Family circus type atmosphere during registration and give something away to promote registration at fair booth. 

· Refunded fees are considered expense in registration.  Patty didn’t submit any expenses so all is refunds.    
· Discussed that we need to put  more importance on recruitment and getting kids in the program.  Patty and Norita discussing approaches to get word out there to join the program.   Need something eye catching and marketing out there.   (video for booth at fair) etc.  (imovie, capture videos and pictures on our website)
· Patty mentioned that USA Hockey does give a lot as long as using their programs.  Some expense would be the video, pencils etc.  

· Patty recommended to add $500 to recruitment.  Was motioned by Neil at past meeting but Diane was out so didn’t get inputted into budget.   
· Refund of fees – should that have a different line item?  Discuss with treasurer for next season.
· Recommendation to take $1,000 out of concessions and put it in recruitment budget.  

· Ice Rent – increase?  We are currently at $105 per hour and other lowest fee in the area is $125 per hour.  Our cost to keep doors open is about $125 per hour (according to last time calculating costs).
· Figure skaters Ice Rental – Norita will call Diane to discuss their plans.    Steve and Frank recommended an invitation to the board of figure skaters to join our Hockey Board.  Frank will contact Diane and bring to next board meeting.
· What do we need to concentrate this year??  Recruitment! 
· Registration and Fundraising fees/Varsity Fundraising

· Steve discussed Fiscal reports.   
· Girls Varsity:  Net gain down.  $688 less in gate, $1000 increase in transportation, coaching and officials higher.  Outstanding registration for 2 girls as of date of meeting. 
· If not paid up for previous years; players cannot register for next year.  Steve said we have battled this for years; once season done it is easy to forget about paying.   Need payment plan for registration.  Patty does have 6 families that do it but pay.   They must pay in full before hockey registration…they can make monthly payments until then.  Need to call these families not paid from this past season and follow up with a letter.  This is in our policy handbook to pay before register.  
· Discussed communication between older teams/managers and registration of players as there is possibly one player that did not get registered but played the season.  Patty doesn’t see the player lists once registration is done; except for youth, so something that will be discussed with managers for future.     
· Boys Varsity:  Discussed Fiscal report.  Gate down 20%.   There are 2 people donating money but we don’t know for sure and Steve stated it needs to be in contract so we know what our costs are.  $2,061 lost due to co-op; concessions and gate sales lost.  
· Discussed spreadsheet of numbers being down at gates since 2005.  No booster club in 2011/2012 or 2012/2013.  We need to bring back alumni.  Gate sales down since Co-op; 2010/2011.   OH share is down ½ since 2005/2006.  

· Need to do something to get the numbers back up and will bring this up at April 29th contract meeting with Walker.   

· High School Contract Meeting – April 29th, 2013.   
· Our chance to re-negotiate with Walker.  Look at the black and white numbers in the spreadsheets.  
· Discussion with Walker is needed and good time to re-evaluate ways to distribute money and possible ways to cut costs.  We pay $3,800 for a second assistant coach; is that necessary?   We would need to look at that for both girls and boys programs.  
· It is our Board’s duty to be fiscally responsible.  
·  It is black and white how the PR boys varsity numbers have dropped since 2010/2011.  
· Fundraising – discussed concern with teams collecting money and it how funds need to go to organization so that there is no conflict of someone getting more or spending where it shouldn’t be spent.   
· SIGNS:  Each sign is a relationship – they give us $ and deserve business back.  Are we giving something back?  Signs 7% of the  income – lost 2%.  Are we announcing sponsors at games, purchase food etc?  Need to help out advertisers.  It was brought to the board that when you allow one team to do fundraisers and spend where they want what if another team does that and spends it on something else?   This gets in newspaper and we need to keep that in mind.   Does fundraiser benefit group as a whole or just one group??  Keep that in mind.  
· Signage/Marketing – we currently do not have any one person to do this.  Was Steve Hall; he collects the money and helps with boards but doesn’t sell them.          
· Facilities Management – previously mike; no longer here.
· Staffing

· Jon –working on a job description for rink manager.   Discussed options.  Jon will finish putting it together and discuss with Ed.   
· Administrative – Doug – nothing for meeting. 
· Capital – Clayton – between silent auction and ticket sales should be around $5,000 (not formal).  A lot of outstanding $48 ticket sales from families as of meeting date.  
· Hockey Development - HDC update on coaching assignments for next season
· Jon updated group on past meeting.  Discussed rink rats in Menahga and mites.  Discussed possible in house Saturday games with mites; splitting up in small teams.  In discussion stages.  

· 10,000 shot/save – discussed and in the works.  
· Coaching spots – advertisements out on website and phone calls.  Will be up-coming in  the paper.

· Discussed having a “non-parent” as coach at higher youth levels; like PW and Bantams.  Just discussion stages at HDC.  
· Discussed getting coaches soon and working with the kids off season.       

· Levels of play – nothing set here.   In discussion stages.   Discussed inviting Mr. James Pinoneimi from Menahga as part of the HDC meeting. 
· Patty stated MN Hockey with come do a workshop with coaches in the off season; would come here.  

· Hockey Outreach – Patty
· Platbooks – got email from Melissa K.  and can sell as fundraiser for girls fundraising.  Will be here in September.   
· Update policy handbook to update how these moneys will be used for Varsity program.    Currently says “general funds”.  Agenda item next meeting. 
· Signed up for the 2 on 2 again this year. 

· Community Ed bulletin – needs to be on calendar.  Need to add to the calendar for in August. 
7. Old Business – nothing for old business.
8. New Business
a. Directorship assignments/organizational chart – handout – updated and new assignments.
i. Background Checks – turn in to Patty
ii. Confirmation of Contact Information – turn in to Patty
b. Mission Statement – tabled for next meeting.
i. Philosophy and mission statement and put on homepage?   Think about what a marketable tool could be for PRAHA.

ii. Neil brought up that it would be more beneficial to have goals and priorities that are working towards mission statement.  
iii. Next meeting – everyone come back with 5 things we can/should accomplish this year for your areas.  
c. District 15 Meeting on May 5th at 6 p.m.(Wadena Arena)

i. HDC attended last year along with Krista.
ii. Tournament bidding meeting.  Discussed that Bantams need 3 refs.  

iii. Frank, Patty, Lance, Krista, Doug or Jon will look at attending.
9. Next Meeting date is May 6th, 2013 at 6:00pm Board Room, second floor. 
*Meetings are scheduled for every 2nd and 4th Monday of the month unless otherwise noted.
10. Adjournment:  Krista/Doug/passed 
TIME: 8:47pm
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